

DRAFT

SLT Meeting 3.5.19 3:30 - 5:30

Attendance:

Bob Bender, PS 11 Principal

Teachers:

Kelsey Petrillo (5th Grade Teacher) Sara Jutcovich (3rd Grade Teacher) Julianne Toce (3rd Grade Teacher) Erica Goldstick (2nd Grade Teacher) Serena Trinkwalder (Math Staff Developer)

Community Representative:

Debbie Osborne, PS 11 Programs and Community Based Organization (CBO) representative

Parents:

Robin Broshi (parent, 5th grader), Chair Sonal Patel (parent, 5th grader and 2nd grader) Ron Miller (parent, 3rd grader) Jordan Wright (parent, 2nd grader) Jason Schultz (parent, 1st grader)

Not Present:

Rachel Schwartz (parent, 2nd grader)

Minutes:

A. January and February meeting minutes approved.

B. SLT Parent Book Club/Racial Equity

- Book club set a meeting with Mr. Bender on March 12th, after drop off, at PS11, to discuss the first two books and issues that arose from discussing them.
- SLT Parent Book Club members have been/will be invited to read the book that PS 11 teachers are currently reading, Zaretta Hammond's Culturally Responsive Teaching & the Brain.
- Mr. Bender will draft the one-page (backpackable) summary from the SLT of all the racial equity work that is going on currently within the school.

C. Emotional Intelligence Family Friday Planning/Check-In

- Discussed general feedback about the previous SLT-sponsored Family Friday, which focused on teaching the Mood Meter. Most feedback seemed to be positive.
- The next Family Friday (March 29th) will be sponsored by the SLT as well, and it will focus on the meta-moment and regulating mood.
- Sonal and Rachel are working on a survey to be distributed after the next SLT-sponsored Family Friday (3/29). The SLT brainstormed items, focusing on what would truly be useful information to know. Sonal and Rachel will continue to draft, then share with the SLT.

D. Online Literacy Update

• The enrichment proposal is moving forward, with the parent connected to meet with several teachers to begin planning.

E. New Business

Mr. Bender discussed meeting with Take Two Film Academy and thinking about building a
residency for 2nd graders (instead of the current modern dance residency) in filmmaking, with
the emphasis on it being another way for students to find and use their voices (in addition to
writing). He will present the idea to the PTA Executive Board (as it has financial implications
for them) tomorrow.

Next meeting: Tuesday, April 9, 2019 from 3:30 - 5:30.